Data Submitted (UTC 11): 12/17/2022 12:15:41 AM

First name: Tom
Last name: Lomax
Organization:

Title:

Comments: Dear Mr. Turner

I am writing this letter of support for the Lemon Gulch trails project. I believe that the EA for this project shows that this project meets the criteria for approval and that alternative 2 should be selected. This project will add to the options for recreation on the National Forests Central Oregon. Since the planning process was with a multi user group coalition I feel that the project is well balanced and will improve recreation options on the Ochoco Forest. I understand that there may be a grazing permit in the Lemon Gulch area. This is common in many trail areas in the western states and I have never encountered a safety issue with cattle in these areas. I travel many areas in the west and have experienced the positive economic impact from Mt Biking on the local economies. Thank you for your consideration.